
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

OCT O 7 2023 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am signing Assembly Bill 418, which will prohibit any food product 
manufactured, sold, delivered, distributed, held, or offered for sale in California 
after January 1, 2027, from containing brominated vegetable oil, potassium 
bromate, propylparaben , or red dye 3. 

Californians trust that the food products they consume are safe. I appreciate 
the author and stakeholders for working on amendments, which advance our 
shared public health objectives while maintaining consumer choice. The 
additives addressed in this bill are already banned in various other countries. 
Signing this into law is a positive step forward on these four food additives until 
the United States Food and Drug Administration (FDA) reviews and establishes 
national updated safety levels for these additives. 

There have been many misconceptions about this bill and its impacts. For 
example, attached to this message is a bag of the popular candy "Skittles," 
which became the face of this proposal. This particular bag of candy comes 
from the European Union - a place that already bans a number of chemical 
additives and colorants. This is demonstrable proof that the food industry is 
capable of maintaining product lines while complying with different public 
health laws, country-to-country. 

Further, this bill's implementation is delayed until 2027 - significant time for brands 
to revise their recipes to avoid these harmful chemicals. Californians will still be 
able to access and enjoy their favorite food products, with greater confidence 
in the safety of such products. 
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